
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on Feb 10 th.  Board members 
present were Myron, Gary, Patti, Karen and Denise.  Along with town member Joyce Eckstrom.

Agenda was approved as presented by Gary with a 2nd by Patti.

Secretaries report was presented a correction was made regarding the date of the bid openings for 
Buckhorn road.  The correct date should have been March 6th.  Correction was made and the report was 
approved by Patti with a 2nd from Gary.

Treasurer’s report beginning balance was $74,681.55 with deposits of $181,604.64 and bills of 
$157,819.55 leaving and ending balance of $98,466.64.  Gary approved the treasurer’s report as 
presented with a 2nd by Patti.

Approved and paid bills

Supervisors Report

1.  Mike Wright has a concern regarding the street light by the church.  It has been determined that
it is the churches light and they will address it.

2. Mike Wright has another concern with residence plowing snow from their property on to the 
Spur road.  Gary has addressed this.

3. There was a concern with ice on the Spur Gary has looked into this and it seem ok.

Residence Concerns

1.  Joyce Eckstrom came to the board wondering if it was the town’s responsibility to keep her 
driveway plowed out due to her being a senior citizen.  It was explained to her that it was not 
the town’s responsibility to get her driveway plowed out.  Myron offered to take a look at it and 
see if there was something he could do personally.  She was also told that she could contact 
Trent Ahlers and he might possibly we able to help her out.

Roadwork in Progress-NA

Correspondence-Went through

Old Business

1.  90/10 –we were not picked for this grant project but Myron will keep the information and 
resubmit next year again.

2. Ball Diamond-We have the matching funds secured from other organizations in the area and also
the Town of McKinley.  Myron will write up the resolution which needs to be in by March 1st.

3. Buckhorn Rd-Bid opening will be March 6th at 10am in Ladysmith at the Security Financial Bank.  
Patti will try to attend this meeting.  Larry from Morgan Pramley will be at our next meeting to 
go over the bids and then the board will approve the bids.

New Business

1. State Trust Fund Application-We will hold off until next month when we have an actual number 
to work with.

2. Gravel and Grading Bids-We will be using the same bids as last year.  Bids will be put in the paper
in March to be opened at our April meeting.



3. Access to dump-Gary has been approached by a community member requesting a key to the 
dump to allow them to go to the dump at their convenience.  The board decided that it is not in 
the best interest to give out anymore keys to the dump.  

Next meeting was set for March 9th.


